
9400 Ward Parkway • Kansas City, MO  64114 
Tel:  405-642-5152 • jlux@envpm.com 

November 28, 2018 

Mr. Ken Kalman 

Project Manager  

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 

11555 Rockville Pike 

Rockville, MD  20852-2738 

Re: Docket No. 70-925; License No. SNM-928 

Annual Report of License Condition 27(e) Changes for 2017 

Dear Mr. Kalman: 

License Condition 27(e)(3) states, “The licensee shall provide in an annual report to NRC, a 

description of all changes, tests, and experiments made or conducted pursuant to this condition, 

including a summary of the safety and environmental evaluation of each such action.”  During 

the NRC inspection conducted by Region IV personnel, it was noted that no annual report for 

2017 had been submitted to NRC. 

I explained that there were no changes, tests, or experiments made or conducted pursuant to 

license condition 27(e), and that because no such changes were made, no report of changes was 

submitted to NRC.   

Region IV personnel stated that a letter should have been submitted stating that there were no 

such changes to satisfy this license condition.   

This letter is therefore submitted to satisfy the requirements of License Condition 27(e)(3), 

notifying NRC that no changes, tests, or experiment were made or conducted pursuant to License 

Condition 27(e) during 2017. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Lux, P.E. 

Project Manager 

cc: Robert Evans, Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region IV 

Paul Davis, Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality 


